

Pictured above is the team that won the playoff championship in the Bantam division of the Sunset Lanes YBC 5-pin bowling league. Left to right in photo are Fran Guilherme, Shannon Sine, Kim Smith, Kari Robinson, Patty Stokes and Chris Dowler.

# Burgoyne news

#### by Jean McCannell

Neil McCannel is home following a week in the Toronto General Hospital.

Mrs. Melva Smith is a pa-tient in Saugeen Memorial Hospital.

Jim Thede is also a pa-tient in Saugeen Memorial following a car accident on Saturday. They are all wished a speedy recovery.

Some of the area children showed off their skating skills at the carnival "From Port to Port" on Saturday were Jarrod Underwood, Jenna Under-wood, Julie Cobean, Karah Cobean, Arynne Cobean, Kara McCannel and Brynn McCannel McCannel.

Everyone was thrilled with the opening of the Olympics on Saturday after-

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Cunningham enjoyed a holiday with Rona's mother, Mrs. Earnie Kirkland, in Florida.

Dr. and Mrs. Tom Earl attended the funeral of their sister-in-law in Toronto on Wednesday.

Lindsey Crabbe and Janna Friday and Sarah Smith. were musical back-up at the Valentine's Assembly at Saugeen Central School, Friday morning. Sarah Gowanlock took part in a dance routine.

## Burgoyne news

by Jean McCannel

Congratulations and Mrs. Grant Snyder on the birth of the New Year's baby, Kayla Christine, at Saugeen Memorial Hospital. The proud grand-parents are Mr. and Mrs. Bazil Underwood and greatgrandmother, Mrs. Howard Webster.

Megan Lemont spent a few days with Mr. and Mrs. Alex McCannel and with Kara, Brynn and Caiden Mc-Cannel.

Mrs. Howard Webster resides at Summit Place in Owen Sound Sorry about that error



John Higgins is very proud of Saugeen Memorial Hospital's staff. Here, he is pictured with the management team: back row, from left to right, Dianne Hepburn, Dietary Supervisor; Teresa Marsden, Housekeeping Supervisor; Ruth Ann Theocharis, Physiotherapist; Sharon Ruszczyk, Chief Tech. Radiologist; and Lloyd McCulloch, Maintenance Supervisor. Front row, from left to right,

are Cameron Craft, Chief Technologist; Kathleen Soper, Interim Director of Nursing; Higgins; Wes Everitt, Accounts and Director of Purchasing; and Carol Jackson, Payroll and Accounts Supervisor. Missing from the photo are Jean Rogers, Director of Medical Records, and Fred Fleet, Director of Staff Education.

#### Burgoyne Women's Institute

On Saturday evening, March 5, the ladies of the Burgoyne Women's Institute and their husbands enjoyed a pot luck dinner at the Port Elgin Bowling Club Thirty sat down to

A short business meeting was conducted by the President, Mrs. A. McCannel. The roll call "a historical place in our community" answered by the husbands.

The next meeting on April 7 will commence by going out to eat, then Mrs. K. McKinnon offered her home for the business. It is the annual meeting.

The remainder of the evening was spent playing euchre. Winners for the evening were Lady's High, Vera McCannel, Low, Doris Fraser, Gent's High, Ken McKinnon, Low, Arnold

We extend our thanks to Mrs. H. Thede and Mrs. L Thede for a very pleasant evening.

### Dr. Earl to retire

After 40 years of general practice in Port Elgin, Dr. T.J Earl will retire from active practice early in July 1988.

Dr. David Hughes Glass will begin practice July 11, at Dr.

Dr. Glass, a native of Owen Sound is an University of Toronto graduate and comes highly recommended. He has just completed his three-year Fellowship Course in General Practice and Emergency Medicine.

All medical records will be retained at the office for Dr.

Glass' use, but may be transferred if so desired, Present office staff, Mrs. Karen Reynolds, and Mrs. Pat McGee, will continue in their respective roles.